
 Meeting Minutes May 6, 2021 

 

The Truro Township Trustees held a regular meeting Thursday, May 6, 2021 at 4:00 pm 

via TEAMS. Present were Trustees Dennis Nicodemus, Pat Mahaffey and Chris Long, 

Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus, Administrator Jason Nicodemus, and Chief Sharps. 

 

The Meeting was called to order with the pledge and roll call. 

 

Regular Meeting 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve meeting minutes from the April 1 regular meeting. Chris 

Long seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2021-18: Amending resolution 2021-10 to adjust the annual budget by 

providing for an appropriation from the fire fund un-appropriated balance to pay for 

water and sewer charges. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

Fire Fund 2191 

2191-220-352-0161    Water and Sewage (161)    $3,400.00 

 

Fire Department 

Chief Sharps: 663 runs in April 

COVID update: temporary policies are still in place. We have had no member issues 

recently. Continuing with vaccine clinics.  

Zack Leckrone will be receiving early retirement on 5/14/2021. Thank you for 15 years 

of service. 

Working on various projects at St 162: viewing flooring samples, getting painting 

proposals and reviewing landscape proposals for both stations. 

Chief Sharps will be participating in the interviewing panel for a social worker for 

Reynoldsburg Police Department. 

Lt Hoover and Asst Chief Bryan will be attending a blue card incident class. 

Requesting permission to promote Part Time Firefighter Tom Nutter to Full Time. 

Requesting permission to appoint 10 new Part Time Firefighters, pending background 

checks.  

 

Pat Mahaffey made a motion to promote Tom Nutter to Full Time Firefighter. Chris Long 

seconded. All in favor. 

Pat Mahaffey made a motion to hire 10 new Part Time Firefighters. Chris Long 

seconded. All in favor. 

 

Roads and Cemetery 

Superintendent report given by Jason Nicodemus: 1 interment  

Working on mowing and trimming and replaced 2 flat tires on the mower. 
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Received estimates for road work from the county – due to higher than usual estimates 

on Truro Ave/John St and Fleet Road, recommend no work this year.  

 

Responded to a couple street lights out. 

 

Administration 

Fiscal Officer’s report: Approved March 2021 bank reconciliation. 

 

Administrator Jason Nicodemus: Received an invite to the Reynoldsburg TIRC 

committee annual meeting concerning TIFs. 

Will be working on 2022 Tax Budget – due in July to County 

Maintenance Technician hiring process complete - recommending the hiring of Greg 

Dearth. 

 

Pat Mahaffey made a motion to hire Greg Dearth. Chris Long seconded.  All in favor. 

 

Trustee Reports 

NONE 

 

New Business 

Levy Renewal Discussion – Current expense levy (2016) – for renewal with reduction 

would need to pass resolution for necessity in June, resolution to proceed in July and 

file with Board of Elections by August 3.  Board members discuss options of renewal at 

1-1.5 mills. 

 

Old Business 

NONE. 

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve payroll of $302,546.26 and bills of $411,944.32 for 

April. Chris Long seconded. All in favor.  

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to authorize the Fiscal Officer to pay the bills and payroll for May. 

Chris Long seconded. All in favor. 

 

Pat Mahaffey made a motion to adjourn at 4:34 p.m. 

 

Next regular meeting will be Thursday, June 3, 2021 at 4:00pm at Station 161. 
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Trustee Dennis Nicodemus     Trustee Pat Mahaffey      Trustee Chris Long 

 

 

 

 Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus 


